

## The Quill

The City of Fincastle Newsletter

**NEW WEBSITE!** 

Residents of the City of Fincastle,

Visit Neighborhoodlink.com/City of Fincastle

## MAYOR'S MESSAGE

It has been quite an eventful summer here in the City of Fincastle! Thank you all for your support and your help over the summer to keep our City clean, safe, and beautiful. I appreciate the pride that was shown thoughout the neighborhood through the summer. Let us all keep doing a great job maintaining our landscaping and lawns for the rest of the summer. There has been a vast improvement on the maintenance and passageway of our sidewalks. This is great to see! We do need to be evermindful of our vehicles and their parking. Vehicles cannot be parked in the grass or across the sidewalk. With November, brings the new elections for your City Council. Our long-time friend and Council-member, Mary Godfrey, will not be running in the election this year. Mary has spent many tireless hours and meeting helping our City and from all of us here at the Council, We Appreciate It! Her diligent efforts and time were an asset to us all here in the City of Fincastle. Mary, we wish you the best in all of your future endeavors. We also have a new nominee, Gene Harris Jr., will be on the ballot. Gene Jr. has been in attendance at many of City Meetings and will be available to represent you as well this year. I welcome Gene aboard, and look forward to serving with him in the future. Once again it is that time of year! The time for our annual "City of Fincastle" Octoberfest. We are having a parade, a costume contest, and a cookout with some fun! All residents are welcome, and we ask that you please bring a bag of Halloween candy for prizes if your children will be participating in the contest. The annual "get-together" is a great time to meet some of your neighbors as well as your City Council. It is quite a day of entertainment and I look forward to seeing you all there!!! Please remember to sign up for your City Website!

Thanks for the opportunity,

Jacques Byrd Mayor of Fincastle http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/City Of Fincastle

CITY COUNCIL

Treasurer Nathan Lindemeyer

Mayor:

City Attorney:

Clerk:

Michael Lawrence

Jean Reid

mflawrence@myway.com

jmreid4521@gmail.com

689-0008

Jacques Byrd

417-3591

jacquesbyrd@hotmail.com

Commissioners: Elton "Gene" Harris III geneharr1234@yahoo.com

Gene Harris Geneha57@juno.com Jerry Gregory

Stacey Ricci

Kenneth Howson gtinalg@aol.com wsd1603@aol.com kthowson@bellsouth.net

594-8699

426-1793